
VIRGINIA BOARD OF PSYCHOLOGY 

STAKEHOLDER MEETING  

MEETING MINUTES 

July 29, 2021 

 

TIME AND PLACE: The Virginia Board of Psychology (“Board”) convened for a Stakeholder 

meeting on Thursday, July 29, 2021, at the Department of Health 

Professions (DHP), 9960 Mayland Drive, 2nd Floor, Henrico, Virginia 

23233.  

 

PRESIDING OFFICER:  John D. Ball., Ph.D., ABPP, Regulatory Committee Chair 

   

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Peter Sheras, Ph.D., ABPP, Board Member 

Herbert Stewart, Ph.D., Board Member 

Susan Wallace, Ph.D., Board Member 

 

STAFF PRESENT:  Deborah Harris, Licensing Manager 

Jaime Hoyle, JD, Executive Director 

Jennifer Lang, Deputy Executive Director 

Charlotte Lenart, Deputy Executive Director  

Jared McDonough, Administrative Assistant 

Elaine Yeatts, DHP Senior Policy Analyst/Agency Regulatory Coordinator 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Lee Cooper, Ph. D., Virginia Tech University 

Jason Downer, Ph.D., University of Virginia 

Dr. William Hathaway, Ph.D., Regent University 

Jacqueline Horn, Ph.D, ASPPB Director of Educational Affairs (via WebEx) 

                                                      Alexandra Miniera, Ph.D., George Mason University 

Anna Ord, Psy.D, Regent University 

Ed Tiller, Ph.D., Virginia Academy of Clinical Psychologist (VACP) 

Matthew Turner, ASPPB Senior Director of Examination Services (via 

WebEx) 

Matt Yoder, Ph.D., University of Virginia 

 

CALL TO ORDER: Dr. Ball, Chair, called the meeting to order at 1:03 p.m. and read the 

mission statement and emergency egress procedure. 

 Dr. Ball presented Dr. Stewart with a plaque recognizing his years of 

service with the Virginia Board of Psychology, including his having served 
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several terms as Chair for the Board with notable achievements in new 

regulations and guidance documents. 

 

 The Association of State and Provincial Psychology Boards (ASPPB) 

Examination for the Professional Practice of Psychology (EPPP) – Part 1 

and Part 2 

 Dr. Stewart gave an overview and background information on the EPPP 

examinations. Dr. Horn gave a presentation on this subject and answered 

questions from Board members and the public. 

 

  Licensing Masters’ Level Psychologists 

The public members in attendance provide their favorable comments on 

the possibility of the Board licensing masters’ level psychologists.  

 

 Accrediting Bodies other than APA for education of Psychologists in 

Virginia 

 Board members and the public discussed whether accrediting bodies 

such as the Psychological Clinical Science Accreditation System (PCSAC) 

should be approved by the Board. 

 Dr. Ball stated that the information received from today’s meeting will 

help the Board as they consider future changes to the laws and 

regulations. 

 Dr. Ball thanked all the staff, members, presenters and public for 

attending the meeting 

 

Adjournment: Stakeholder meeting adjourned at 4:08 pm. 

 

 

___________________________________________   _________________________ 

John D. Ball, Ph.D., ABPP, Chair                      Date 

 

___________________________________________   _________________________ 

Jaime Hoyle, J.D., Executive Director              Date 
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